

BEIL FAMILY

Missionaries to Thailand

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

July 2025

"Rejoice in the Lord alway: and again I say, Rejoice." Philippians 4:4. What a blessing it is to rejoice in the Lord and praise Him for all He has done! We are truly thankful for your faithful prayers during our transition to northern Thailand. God has graciously provided housing for us in a strategic location to be a witness for Him. Another huge praise is that a supporting church reached out to help with the purchase of a ministry truck, and we found one a few hours a way that we will be able to purchase this week, Lord willing! God has been so faithful to supply our needs.

As we've been settling in, we've begun partnering with Pastor Bank, a faithful national pastor who has a heart to reach and disciple the next generation. He and his wife care for 50 children and teenagers on the church property, seven days a week. Many of these children come from broken homes with no one to care for them full-time. They also come from many different religious backgrounds. Our family has begun visiting a few times a week for Bible and English lessons, with the prayer that all these children will come to know Jesus as their personal Savior and grow to follow Him wholeheartedly. Please pray with us and for the potential future servants of God that we get to invest in.

A few weeks ago, I had the privilege of meeting with Pastor Bank and eight local pastors from the mountain regions for a day of Bible training. It was a time of fellowship, equipping, and spiritual growth. Moving forward, we plan to meet several times a year in a Bible Institute-style setting, where these pastors will also bring along their "Timothys" -- young men they are training for ministry. At CORE, our mission remains to support and plant new churches, while also strengthening existing ones to better reach their communities with the Gospel.

Next month I will be traveling again to preach at a national pastors training seminar in a neighboring communist country, and to visit a CORE-supported pastor who is faithfully preaching the Gospel and planting a new church there. During that trip, I'll also be meeting with several recent Bible college graduates to see how we can potentially partner together to see new works started in this needy country. The harvest is great, both in Southeast Asia and around the world!

It is truly an honor to serve God in Thailand, and we do not take it for granted. We are incredibly thankful for each of you who prays and gives so that we can go. If there's any way I can be a help to you, please don't hesitate to reach out.

In His Service, The Jonathan Beil Family









CORE Missions
P.O. Box 3061
McDonough, GA 30253
c/o Jonathan Beil
coremissions.org





